
Minutes of October 5, 2015 Regular Selectboard Meeting.  This meeting was held in lieu of the 
October 12 meeting due to the Columbus Day Holiday. 

Present:  Board members Bill Hall, Carl Russell and Lisa Hill.  Others present: Town Manager 
Keith Arlund, Assistant Town Manager Abbie Sherman, Eleanor Griffin, Betty Ann Scammell, 
Lisa Campbell, David Eddy, Lucien Hinkle, Ola O’Dell, Amy Duddie, John Duddie, and Lisa 
Warhol for the “Herald of Randolph.” 

Chairman Hall called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. 

Public Comment or Inquiry:  

Ele Griffin informed the Board that Dietre Feeney has expressed interest in joining the 
Recreation Committee.  Motion made by Lisa Hill, seconded by Carl Russell, and unanimously 
carried to appoint Dietre Feeney to the Recreation Committee. 

Ola O’Dell recognized the efforts made by Robert & Sheila Taylor in maintaining the various 
flower beds around the village. 

John Duddie would like the Selectboard to increase to five members and requested that an 
Article be included on the Warning for Town Meeting 2016, and to elect two additional members 
at that meeting.  Motion made by Carl Russell, seconded by Lisa Hill, and unanimously carried 
to add an Article to the Warning for Town Meeting 2016 for the voters to consider increasing the 
Selectboard to five members, and to elect two additional members at that meeting.  Hall advised 
researching the statutory language to ensure the Article is crafted correctly. 

Betty Ann Scammell requested an update on the drainage issues at Cherry Hill Cemetery.  
Arlund advised that he and the Town Crew are monitoring the area when rain events occur. 

Appointments:  Amy Duddie re. Annual Halloween Event.  Amy Duddie requested use of the 
Town Hall for the Annual Halloween Event.  The Board agreed it would be available for use at 
no charge and with no deposit required. 

Reports, Motions, and Ordinances:  

1. Review of Draft FY’17 Budget:  Prior to review of the draft budgets, Hall advised members 
of the public of the Board’s rules of procedure. 
a. Administration/Personnel.  After Arlund’s presentation of the Administration/Personnel 

portion of the budgets and Board comments, Hall opened the meeting to public comment.  
Lucien Hinkle requested changing public works employee’s hours at least during winter 
months to reduce overtime.  Russell and Arlund advised of the numerous factors relating 
to winter hours and that employees are on-call.  Arlund is considering the addition of 
part-time drivers.  David Eddy requested the basis for the increase in employee wages.  
Arlund advised the increase is 3% but the town has implemented a standard incentive-
based program.   

b. Public Works.  Arlund advised the Board that the Town is in the process of conducting an 
assessment of Town Highways.  Results from this assessment will factor into the 
“highway rehabilitation” line item.  Amounts budgeted for “highway rehabilitation” and 
“culverts” will be leveraged with grant funding.  Hinkle requested clarification of the 
“hired services” line.  Arlund advised this is used for various services the Town contracts 
out for, when needed, and is used in lieu of budgeting for specific pieces of equipment. 

 
At the conclusion of the budget discussion, Hinkle requested clarification on the Town 
Manager’s role in drafting the budget.  Hall advised that under the Town Management 
form of government the Selectboard’s role shifts to policies, goals, and objectives.  The 
Town Manager makes determinations based on the Board’s goals. 

2. Renewal of Bond Anticipation Note with People’s United Bank for the Bethel/Royalton 
Transfer Station.  Motion to approve renewal of the note and adopt the following resolution 
was made by Carl Russell, seconded by Lisa Hill, and unanimously carried. 
 

 
 



 

 
3. Criteria for Ancient Roads Committee.  Russell would like to see an inventory of class 4 

roads noting their condition and suitability.  He expressed concern over criteria that are based 
on judgements the Selectboard should be making rather than a committee.  Russell would 
also like to add criteria that considers erosion and waterways, focusing on maintaining water 
quality.  Arlund will modify the criteria based on the Board’s suggestions. 

4. Town Manager’s Report: 
a. The logging access road has been approved per contact from Craig Whipple of the 

Land & Water Conservation Fund.  Arlund will refresh the contract and easement 
with Dennis Wood.  Russell requested an agreement with adjacent landowner, Carroll 
Ketchum, regarding the historic stone property marker. 

b. Arlund reiterated earlier comments regarding the Taylor’s work on the downtown 
flower beds. 

c. Russell requested inclusion of cemetery management in the Town’s Capital Plan. 



d. The speed sign has arrived and will be installed soon. 

e. Flag poles have been installed at Fort Fortitude and the Town’s five cemeteries.  

f. Greg Timmins has advised he will stay on as Town Constable until a replacement has 
been found.  Arlund is in receipt of a few resumes. 

g. There has been no additional interest in community members joining the Energy 
Commission.  Arlund will re-advertise the Town’s need for members. 

h. Russell requested recommendations for dedication of the Town Report be made 
individually to Board members to be discussed at a future meeting. 

Minutes and Communications: 

1. Selectboard Minutes of September 14, 2015 and Special Meeting of September 21, 2015.  
With the correction of one typographical error, minutes for September 14 and September 21, 
2015 were approved by motion of Lisa Hill, seconded by Carl Russell, and unanimously 
carried. 

2. Committee Minutes.  The Board acknowledged receipt of the following: (1) Conservation 
Commission minutes of September 8, 2015; and (2) Community Forward Festival minutes of 
September 21, 2015.  Regarding the Forward Festival, Hill publicly thank the Town Crew for 
their amazing display of pumpkin people. 

 
Other Communications:  The Board acknowledged receipt of the following: (1) a letter from the 
Vermont Volunteer Services for Animals Humane Society regarding a coin drop operated on 
September 26, 2015; (2) copy of the Warning for a Special Town Meeting of the Bethel School 
District on November 2, 2015 at 6:00 PM; (3) White River water quality results from the White 
River Partnership. 
 
Any Other Business Necessary to Come Before the Board.  Arlund presented the Board with a 
request from the Revolving Loan Committee to approve an increase in the standard loan amount 
from the Community Revolving Loan Fund from $5,000 to $25,000.  This is in part due to the 
Economic Revolving Loan Fund having insufficient funds available to meet a recent request for a 
loan from a third party.  The Board agreed they do not wish to make one-time changes to the policy 
that has been set forth.  The Board also instructed management to issue the Town’s annual loan 
payment to the ERLF, making sufficient funding available for the request at hand.  Arlund will 
advised the committee of the Board’s decision. 
 
Executive Session to Discuss Personnel Matters.  At 7:50 PM, the Board entered Executive Session 
by motion of Carl Russell, seconded by Lisa Hill, and unanimously carried.  Arlund was the only 
person remaining with the Board.  No minutes were kept.  The Board resumed open meeting at 8:10 
PM. 
 
At 8:11 PM, Lisa Hill made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Carl Russell, and unanimously 
carried.  
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